
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
G&T Information Bulletin 
No. 236, January 29, 2007 

 
 
TO: State Homeland Security Advisors (HSAs) 
 State Administrative Agencies (SAAs) 
  
FROM: Robert B. Stephan 
 Assistant Secretary 
 Infrastructure Protection (IP) 
 
 Corey D. Gruber 
 Acting Assistant Secretary 
 Office of Grants and Training (G&T) 
  
SUBJECT:   Revised Fiscal Year (FY) 2006 Chemical Sector Buffer Zone Protection 

Program (Chem-BZPP) Guidance  
 
 
The attached memorandum provides updated information on the requirements associated with the 
FY 2006 Chem-BZPP submission, review, and approval process, as well as the coordination of the 
Chem-BZPP with the Chemical Sector Comprehensive Review (CR) program. 
 
Please direct questions on the attached memorandum or the updated Chem-BZPP process to Eric 
Puype, Chief, Risk Assessment Unit, at 703-235-5714 or eric.puype@dhs.gov.   Questions on 
available funding should be directed to your G&T Preparedness Officer. 
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